
FY2024 Millage Rate
Libby Whitaker, Interim Chief Financial Officer



LUAS Manual
Chapter_IV-2 - Preparing Operating Budgets_3.2018

https://www.gadoe.org/Finance-and-Business-Operations/Financial-Review/Pages/LUAS-Manual.aspx



Property Tax Digest



● The Millage Rate for FY 2024 was tentatively set at 18.8 
mills at the Board Meeting on May 11, 2023. This 
remains the same millage rate of 18.8 mills from FY2023. 

● Reassessment of properties produced a property tax 
increase  of 13.67% with the millage rate at 18.8 mills. In 
order to have no increase, the millage rate would have to 
be 16.231 mills or a  difference of 2.569 mills.  

● Some property owners will see an increase and some will 
not.  It depends on their assessed value for 2022/2023.  
Reassessment notices sent out / received in May.



Budgeted Revenues - Local (Property 
Taxes)

$ 6,755,689,000



Budgeted Revenues - Local (Property 
Taxes)



Budgeted Revenues - Local (Property 
Taxes)

Tax Year Fiscal Year Millage Rate *Value of 1 Mill *School Tax

2017 2018 20 3.7 74.6

2018 2019 20 3.9 78.1

2019 2020 20 4.3 85.0

2020 2021 20 4.6 91.3

2021 2022 20 4.9 97.7

2022 2023 18.8 5.8 108.9

2023 2024 18.8 6.4 121.9



Budgeted Revenues - Local (Property 
Taxes)

Assumptions

1. 14% growth
2. -1.5% delinquency estimate
3. -2.5% for ACC Tax Commissioner fees 
4. $600K in delinquent payments
5. Homeowner’s Tax Relief Credit of $18K off assessed value

Property Taxes Kept @ 18.8 mills - $121,974,293





Next Steps

✓ Initial Board Presentation in April
✓ BOE Input Sessions
✓ Updated QBE & Tax Digest Information
✓ Pass Tentative Budget in May
❏ Required Meetings

❏ 2 Budget Presentations
❏ 3 Millage Rate Hearings

❏ May 23 - 6:00
❏ May 24 - 4:00
❏ June 1 - 5:00

❏ Set Millage Rate in June



Public Comment

Policy BCBI - Public Participation in Board Meetings

Comments will be limited to 3 minutes. At this point, remarks must be 
concluded. No speaker will indulge in personal attacks while speaking. All 
comments are to be addressed directly to the Board of Education. To 
protect the privacy of our students, speakers shall refrain from identifying 
specific students by name. Personal concerns may be addressed in writing 
to the Superintendent or President of the Board of Education. Written 
copies of comments may be provided to the Board.

At a Board meeting, school Board members do not respond to questions 
or comments from the public. The district will respond to the public input 
as needed or appropriately within ten (10) working days.


